


7. Executive Officer, Dan Warren entertained nominations for FY25 Committee Chair. 
Due to no nominations given, all eligible committee members were put into a hat 
and Josh Edmonds was drawn out as the new committee chair. Dan Warren 
entertained a motion to approve the nomination. Motion was made by Robert 
DeCheske and seconded by Torri Cheney. With no objections, motion passed. 

8. Old Business 
a. Executive Officer, Dan Warren provided an update on bike racks on campus and 

stated that there was a new set of bike racks near the old bookstore loading 
dock. Dan Warren also asked DeLayne Miller, who oversees the Sustainability 
Office, to survey bike rack locations on campus and to provide 
recommendations on where additional bike racks are warranted. Due to the 
Peachtree project some bike racks have been removed and now need new 
acceptable locations. 

b. Facilities mason, Gilbert Jolley ordered several tactile strips that are used for 
vision impaired students and began installing them at the crosswalk locations 
along Dixie.  

c. University Policy No. 191 Hover Boards and Similar Personal Conveyance 
Vehicles, is being reviewed and will be renamed. The policy has not been fully 
vetted and is still in draft form. Robert DeCheske asked to be involved in the 
process to further review the safety issues that could be present due to the 
lithium-ion batteries in the devices. Per Dan Warren, he would have someone 
reach out to Robert regarding this and get him involved. 

d. Executive Officer, Dan Warren stated that there was a request of support for a 
civil engineer to help design the Capital Quad Crosswalk near Stonecipher 
Lecture Hall. Additionally, the hill is too steep to retain the rocks year-



c. Restrooms by the old pool area along with Foundation Hall restrooms have 
been maintained to get them in better working conditions. 

d. TJ Farr projector screens are being replaced. 
e. Electricians are working at the football stadium to ensure it is ready for the 

first football game. 
f. Exterior painting has been accomplished at Derryberry, Memorial Gym, 


